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Photo: “A Rare Winter Scene” photo by Wm. Juss Co., Syracuse, N.Y.
Ready or not…here it comes. We can be thankful that we have good equipment that can handle the lake affect snow-fall which comes our way. At the time of this picture Sandy Creek residents weren’t so lucky!
Stratt Killam came in and further identified the photo as being taken on December 4, 1929 and the tire on the back of the vehicle reads, “Fort Lauderdale, Florida.” Stratt says that for a time plowing was done by Colonial Coach Bus lines and also by putting a blade, called a “scooter,” on a Cadillac, LaSalle or Packard car.
On December 7, 1941, Japanese planes attacked the United States Naval Base at Pearl Harbor, Hawaii Territory killing more than 2,300 Americans. The U.S.S. Arizona was completely destroyed and the U.S.S. Oklahoma capsized. The attack sank three other ships and damaged many additional vessels. More than 180 aircraft were destroyed. A hurried dispatch from the ranking United States naval officer in Pearl Harbor to all major navy commands and fleet units provided the first official word of the attack at the ill-prepared Pearl Harbor base. It said simply: AIR RAID ON PEARL HARBOR …THIS IS NOT DRILL. The following day, President Franklin Roosevelt, addressing a joint session of Congress, called December 7 "a date which will live in infamy", declaring war against Japan.
Today, the World War II Memorial in Washington, D.C. honors the 16 million who served in the armed forces of the U.S., the more than 400,000 who died, and all who supported the war effort from home. 
The USS Arizona Memorial at Pearl Harbor pays tribute to the 2,388 military and civilian personnel who lost their lives and the damage or loss of 21 vessels and 170 planes which triggered U.S. involvement in World War II.  The Arizona was one of seven battleships tied up along "Battleship Row" on the southeast shore of Ford Island when the first wave of the Japanese attack began. The ship exploded in less than nine minutes, and sank with 1,177 of her crew. 

To quote President Reagan, “We will always remember. We will always be proud. We will always be prepared so we may always be free.” 
The Sandy Creek Veterans 1945 to 1960 “Freedom is not Free” book is available at the town hall for $20. It is a great Christmas gift for the hard-to-buy-for people on your list or a great hostess gift. The other books include the Abandoned Cemetery series, Lacona History-125 Years, Veterans of World War I and II and Sandy Pond Memories I and II.
I will be in my office on Friday from 9am to 4pm or call ahead and make an appointment at your convenience! I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com      

Thanks for your continued support. Charlene

